
                                       
REGULAR MEETING 

October 25, 2021 
 
 A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on October 25, 
2021. Present were Mayor W. Vineall, Commissioners D. Hyle, J. Shay, City Manager  
B. Lovett, and City Clerk M. Holmes.  
  

MINUTES 
 
 Motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by D. Hyle that the minutes of the previous 
meeting be approved as written. 
 
AYES:  Hyle, Shay, Vineall 
 
 

BILLS 
 
 Motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by D. Hyle that the following bills be 
approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant. 
 
        Fund Warrant No. Date                  Dollars 
City Claims on 19 10/25/2021 $19,278.75 
Sewer Claims on 19 10/25/2021 $100,163.63 
P&L Claims on 19 10/25/2021 $167,918.50 
Trust & Agency Claims on 19 10/25/2021 $1,250.00 
 
AYES:  Hyle, Shay, Vineall 
 

RECOGNITION OF BOARD MEMBERS 
 

 Two longtime board members retired from their position on their respective boards, 
Wendy Tiffin, Planning Board and Jim McDaniels, Power & Light Utility Board. The City 
Commission recognized their many years of service with the following resolutions moved by J. 
Shay and seconded by D. Hyle as follows: 
 
 WHEREAS, Wendy Tiffin has volunteered her services for the City of Sherrill as a 
member of the City of Sherrill Planning Board for almost 18 years, and  
 
 WHEREAS, through her dedication to the City of Sherrill Planning Board the City has 
benefited considerably, and  
 
 WHEREAS, Wendy Tiffin has chosen to retire from the City of Sherrill Planning Board 
on July 21, 2021, and  
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that a certified copy of this resolution is 
presented with the following words of appreciation: 
 

 In recognition and with grateful appreciation for outstanding interest and performance 
rendered as a City of Sherrill Planning Board member for almost 18 years for the City of 

Sherrill, State of New York this resolution is hereby presented to: 
 

     Wendy Tiffin 
     October 25, 2021 
 
 
 WHEREAS, Jim McDaniels has served on the City of Sherrill Power & Light Utility 
Board for thirty-nine years, and 
 
 WHEREAS, Jim McDaniels has chosen retire on October 11, 2021 from the Power & 
Light Utility Board, and  
 
 WHEREAS, through his passionate interest in his community, the City of Sherrill has 
enthusiastically moved forward under his guidance,  
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that a certified copy of this resolution is 
presented with the following words of appreciation: 
 



In recognition and with grateful appreciation for outstanding interest and performance rendered 
as a City of Sherrill Power & light utility Board for Thirty-nine years for the City of Sherrill, 

State of New York this resolution is hereby presented to: 
 

     Jim McDaniels 
     October 25, 2021 
 
AYES: Hyle, Shay, Vineall 
 

CIVIL SERVICE JOB CLASSIFICATION 
 

 The City of Sherrill Civil Service officer oversees the City of Sherrill appointments as 
well as the VVS School District. VVS is adding a classification for Health Care Aid. The City 
Commission as authorizing board needs to adopt the classification. A public hearing was held on 
Monday, October 25th by the Civil Service officer. No members of the public commented or 
were present. A motion as made by J. Shay and seconded by D. Hyle to approve the Health Care 
Aid classification. 
 
AYES: Hyle, Shay, Vineall 
 

PARK CLOSURE 
 

 City Manager, Brandon Lovett has announced that under his authority under section 5 of 
Local Ordinance No. 14 that all parks in the City will be closed to all persons during non-
daylight hours October 29, 30, & 31, 2021. This has been an annual occurrence to help mitigate 
any undesirable Halloween activities in the parks. 
 

SALE OF SURPLUS PROPERTY 
 

 B. Lovett reported that the auctions have closed on the pick-up trucks, former vactor and 
floor machine. The high bids were for the Power & Light truck (2018) $43,500, Sewer truck 
(2013) $25,100, Vactor $3,850, and floor machine $420. Lovett noted that the P&L truck was 
purchased for $37,000 in 2018 and the 2013 truck was purchased for $27,000. Motion was made 
by J. Shay and seconded by D. Hyle to accept the high bids. 
 
AYES: Hyle, Shay, Vineall 
 

UTILITY BOARD APPOINTMENT 
 

 Mayor Vineall announced that he has appointed Rob Mumford, former Superintendent of 
P&L, was appointed to replace retiring Jim McDaniels unexpired term of December 31, 2023. 
 
 Motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by T. Dixon to adjourn. 
 
AYES: Hyle, Shay, Vineall 
 
 
          Michael Holmes 
   City Clerk 


	        Fund

